Prince George Woodturning Meeting
February 22, 2018

Update:
The February meeting of the Prince George Wood turners guild was a sombre affair with the unexpected passing of Ron Clemons one of the three original members of the Prince George Wood turners Guild.  Ron will be greatly missed. Members were reminded of Ron’s memorial service.  The guild voted to make a $100 donation to the Kidney Foundation in the memory of Ron.  A further donation will be made to the Spirit of the North Foundation.  The amount will be determined at a later meeting.  
Business
Members were reminded if they have not already paid their annual dues they can pay Greg.  Art reported financial status of the guild; we have approximately $3,000.00 in the bank
Safety Tips and stories
[bookmark: _GoBack]Art showed the guild members the piece of wood that broke off a bowl he was turning and where it struck him.  We were reminded of the need to always wear our face shields when turning.  Ray was asked to do some research as to the best type of face shields that are available and what the ability of a face shield is to stop a piece of wood flying off the lathe.
Show and Tell
Bill showed the guild a texturing tool he made for a very small amount of money.  Ken showed a striking piece that he had made as well as flawed bowl.  Tim showed how he included plastic and wood together in a pen and Art showed the guild a beautiful turn maple leaf shaped bowl.  
Demos
Demonstration have been determined for the rest of the spring
Demonstration
Greg demonstrated a 3 cornered bowl, well done and thank you Greg
Wooddraw
Bob again conducted a successful wood draw – thank you Bob





